April 5, 2013

The Honorable Lora Reinbold Alaska House of Representatives Capitol Room 432 Juneau, AK 99801

Re: House Bill 140

Dear Representative Reinbold,

The Alaska State Chamber of Commerce (Alaska Chamber) is an organization dedicated to improving the business climate in Alaska. The Alaska Chamber represents hundreds of statewide businesses from Ketchikan to Barrow that share a common goal: to make Alaska a viable and competitive place to do business. Today, I write in support of House Bill (HB) 140 – Notice for Regulation Adoption.

The Alaska Chamber supports legislation that updates and clarifies laws as they relate to doing business in Alaska and generally improves our business climate. HB 140 recognizes that administrative code and regulations often can add to the cost of doing business in Alaska. HB 140 requires costs to businesses and other governments be estimated during the adoption process.

Alaska has unique characteristics and challenges when it comes to being competitive in the marketplace – like our Arctic conditions, lack of economies of scale, etc. Promulgation of code and regulations by the State of Alaska should not add to our challenges with being competitive. By requiring cost estimates for businesses and government, HB 140 is an important first step to protect against the State of Alaska reducing Alaska's competitiveness for business investment.

Sincerely,

Rachael Petro President/CEO



The Voice of Alaska Business

Headquarters
471 W 36th Ave
Suite 201
Anchorage
AK 99503
(907) 278-2722

Regional Office 3100 Channel Dr. Suite 300 Juneau AK 99801 (907) 586-2323